
Holcombe Burnell Parish Council Meeting Monday November 11th 2019
Parish Clerk: Mrs Debbie Radford-Lewis, Higher Bickhams, Whitestone Exeter, EX4 2HP 
The Holcombe Burnell Parish Meeting was held at the Village Hall, Longdown, Monday 11th November 2019 at 7.30pm.  
Present: Chair Cllr B Shipley, Cllrs S Wood, M Bulley, J Betney, L Brind, C Eden, C Ludlam and the Clerk D Radford-Lewis & 0 Public Member. District Cllr Andrew Swain
1.  Open Forum & AOB – none
2. Apologies – Cllr C Bickley and Cllr T Turner. Cllr H Studholme has sadly had to step down due to other commitments.
3. Declaration of Interests & changes to Registers –Cllr Bulley for N Harvey cheque.
4. Minutes of Previous meeting held 14th October – Cllr Bulley (p) & Cllr Eden (s) that Cllr Shipley sign the meeting minutes as a true & correct record – vote was UNANIMOUS. 
5. 2020 Meeting dates – These were agreed to continue to be the second Monday of each month, with the April meeting being on a Tuesday due to falling on Easter Monday.  The Council will not meet in August and December. These dates will be published on the Notice Board and on the website.  The dates will be confirmed with the Village Hall. 
6. Co-Option vacancies – This will carry over to January. 
7. Notice Board and Bus Shelter repairs – The bus shelter repairs are in progress the Perspex has been cleaned and put back into the shelters.  They are now offering more visibility and the painting has started.  The actual notice board is now used for half Parish Council and half Parish notices inc Village Hall activities. 
8. Chapel Hill Speed limit – County Cllr Alan Connett has been in contact with Highways and one option is to extend the area for the 30mph speed limit to include the Village Hall. The problem is the cost/funding which Highways does not have. There was a discussion regarding if reducing the speed limit to 30mph would be enough to prevent an accident. Nothing has been heard regarding the addition of signs warning of “slow children” Tedburn side of Village Hall or sharp bend.  Likewise noting further as to how much extending the 30mph speed limit would be and to ask for the warning signs.  The Clerk will email Cllr Connett and DCC highways regarding these points. A notice was placed on the website, Facebook page and in the Tedburn Times asking for residents to cut hedges. 
9.     Reports from Clerk, County and District Councillors –
Cllr Swain reports:  

The Clerk reported 
	DCC
	Vehicles mounting the kerb at Pocombe Bridge bend
The state of the road to the Parish Church was reported to Cllr Connett
	Photos sent to Cllr Connett – update requested

	Royal British Legion
	A wreath was finally obtained for the War Memorial for Remembrance Day
	A £25 donation will be sent (p) Cllr Brind (s) Cllr Wood – vote UNANIMOUS. This will go on todays cheques. 

	TDC
	Emergency Planning
	Cllr Shipley mentioned about procedures for sudden snow fall. He helps clear the road past his farm to Chapel Hill, but it wasn’t clear if anyone else clears other small roads.  The main road is generally gritted and clears itself. More grit boxes are to be requested plus a possible container stored at the Village Hall Car Park from Highways via Cllr Swain. 


10. Planning –
19/01750/FUL, 4 The Gilwells, Longdown – Decking to rear – no comments
19/02101/VAR, Sylvan, Longdown – Variation of condition 2 on planning permission 18/01380/FUL (two storey side extension and entrance porch) to raise height of side extension and installation of the flue – after discussion and viewing the original application against the variation documents it was agreed a site visit would take place.  This will be on Wednesday 13th and a report will go to TDC with findings and comments after this. 
Decisions
Landfill at Lower Hare – Application is on hold with DCC pending more reports. Clerk has sent the P.C comments.
11. Accounts for Payment – Cheques to be approved for signature Cllr Betney (p), Cllr Brind (s) – vote UNANIMOUS.  Three signatories are required to sign the cheques and this was completed.
The Clerk has created a bank mandate to update the signatories and this was completed so correct and current councillors are recorded.  The Clerk will take this to Lloyds bank to be processed. 
	Supplier
	Description
	Amount
	VAT
	Total
	Chq.No

	Mrs D Radford-Lewis
	Clerk wages October 2019 plus home worker less pension contributions
	  £193.05
	
	£193.05

	796

	Mr N Harvey
	Grasscutting November – December 
	£100.00
	
	£100.00
	797

	Royal British Legion
	Poppy wreath
	£25.00
	
	£25.00
	798

	

	


Meeting closed – 20:35
The next meeting will be Monday 13th January 2020 7.30pm at Longdown Village Hall. 
Telephone: 07504 975967                                                                         email: clerkhb@yahoo.co.uk
All information held is for the purposes of making decisions within the Parish Council framework and is not shared with any other bodies, authorities or companies. We draw your attention to our Privacy Notice displayed on the website www.longdownvillage.com


